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Presidents Corner 
Tom Rood              

      

The 2006-07 Fund Raising Team has met and set the programs/events dates and fund raising levels for the upcoming year 
and the challenge is clearly before us. We are planning to raise $88,000 next year and remembering our financial BAM 
Goal for the 2005-2008 program years, we need to average more than $83,000 per year to meet our $1 million goal by our 
20th Anniversary. Our first Program for next year, the Trifecta Sponsor Program, carries our largest fund raising expecta-
tion ($35,000) and is due to start in August. So, we’re about to get underway and Bill Wright and Emerson Ham will need 
everyone’s support to achieve the desired goal. 
 
Also at this month’s Board meeting, we’ll make the important decisions regarding which Charities we’ll support and to 
what level as we develop the plan to expend the dollars we raised this past year. At the same time these decisions are made, 
we will be asking last year’s Trifecta Sponsors to attend an upcoming breakfast meeting during August and September to 
witness the parsing out of the checks to these deserving Organizations. Hopefully this will help them see how their contribu-
tions are being used and how thankful the receiving groups are so they will be inclined to contribute again next year. 
 
And finally, growing our Club is a top priority and Pete Liptrot and our Membership Committee have developed a plan 
that will enhance our recruitment efforts. Basically, they’re asking members to name someone they feel would make a good 
Kiwanian who then will be asked to attend a cocktail party to see and hear what Kiwanis is all about. Our first phase of the 
plan asks the Board members for the name of a prospect. We’ll closely monitor the effectiveness of the program and pro-
vide feedback on the results as we move forward with this idea. 
 
Despite the onset of summer when so many of our members are gone to their northern abodes, there’s still a lot going on. 
It’s just a reminder that there’s really no time when we’re not thinking about the kids!!! 

  Chairperson: Chuck Church 
 

July   06     Dr. Richard A. Burke, Skidaway Institute of Technology 
     Topic: What This Organization Does and How it Operates 
 

July  13     Dr. Janet K. Allen Associate Professor of Mechanical Engineering, Ga Tech 
     Topic: Systems Realization 
 

July  20  Mr. Randy Grubb, Director of Cyber Security  & Training, Armstrong State U. 
     Topic: How to Keep your Computer out of Danger 
 

July 27  Dr. Joseph P. Richardson Professor of Marine Science Savannah State University 
     Topic: Our Approach to Marine Biology 
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KIWANIGRAM  NEWS 
ITEMS 

Deadline for items to be 
 published in the June 

Kiwanigram should be in 
hand not later than  
July 25, 2006. Call: 
Darrel Lowell  7334,  
Vern Kaskey     8641,  
Don Kipp         7530 

  DOLLARS FOR DOER’S 
 

The Dollars For Doer’s program provides an opportunity for club members to request a contribution 
(maximum $300) for a Humanitarian organization in which the member is involved, ie. Board member, officer, 
volunteer, etc. This is a great way for members to help organizations that are not existing funded charities of the 
Club. 
 

Contributions by the Club have averaged $5,000 over the last nine years; and for the first eight months of this 
fiscal year the Club has approved ten requests in the total amount of $3,000. 
 

Approved Dollars For Doer’s requests this fiscal year: 
 
Dave Saylor- member of the Salvation Army Advisory Board. Request to jump start the annual Christmas Ket-
tle Campaign at Belk’s. $300. 
 
Jim Chapman- a director of the local USO board. Request to purchase water, soda, and other small items that 
are given to military as they deploy overseas. $300. 
 
Tom Clark. MD- a director of R.O.C.K. Group of Coastal Empire. Request to help this important agency fur-
ther their efforts in child abuse prevention in our area. $300. 
Gene Weith- a director of Thomas Park Food Pantry and volunteer at St. Mary’s Community Center. Both or-
ganizations are involved in ministering to the poor in Savannah. $300 each. 
 
Joyce Glenn- request for Christmas presents for children in Casa (Court Appointed Special Advocate). $300. 
 
Erv Hietbrink- request for necessary office equipment at the Mediation Center. Several  club members serve as 
trained mediators at the Center. $300. 
 
Bill Wright- request for funds to assist the two full time chaplains at Good News Jail & Prison Ministry.  Bill is 
Chairman of The President’s Council- Chatham County.$300. 
 
Tom Rood- request for funds for the annual kid’s fishing derby sponsored by the Coastal Conservation Associa-
tion-Skidaway Island Chapter. Tom is fishing program director. $300. 
 
Dave Fox- request for funds to support programs for inner city “at risk” boys which are conducted by Young 
Men Of Honor. $300. 
 
Bruce Powley is club coordinator for the Dollars For Doer’s program. Please see him for further information. 
 

Membership Committee 
 

We welcome two new members this month, Ron Webber 
sponsored by Tom Rood and John Bradley sponsored by 
Frank McCarthy.  
 

This month we have distributed 34 information packets 
about Kiwanis to residents of Modena in hopes of tapping 
into this potential market. We are running behind our 
new member budget for 2006. Bring new prospective 
members to our next breakfast meeting. 



2nd ANNUAL SKIDAWAY ISLAND CONCERT ON THE GREEN 

And the Band played On 

Our Concert on the Green Supporters!!!! 

Older generation getting ready for the Big Concert.  

Admissions Team in Action                           Look at that wonderful food. 



DIRECTORS 

ADMINISTRATION 
Attendance Reception  
 Jack Hart   598-2113  
Attendance Records  
 Gary Brewer  598-7792 
Awards  
 Pat Cummiskey 598-9129 
District-Division Reports    
  Frank Zugel  598-4653                                    
Inter-Club 
 Jim  Chapman  598-7016 
Kiwanigram   
 Vern Kaskey  598-8641 
 Don Kipp   598-7530 
 Darrel Lowell  598-7333 
Kiwanis Education /Orientation  
 Ron Morris  598-7882  
Membership 
 Pete Liptrot  598-7992 
Programs/Speakers    
  Don Kipp   598-2530 
Recording Secretary 
 Dick Shomaker 598-7103 
 

FUND RAISING          
Chili Cook-Off (2005-06) 
 Gene McDonald    598-4250   
 Terry Overton  598-2064  
Concert on the Green 
 Bob Caswell          598-8890 
Pancake Breakfast    (2005&2006) 
       Tim Frame           598-2980 
 Skip Salus      598-2969 
Corporate Fund Rasiing 
 Emerson Ham     598-8280 

 
 
 
 
 

SERVICE 

Community Service 
Community in Schools 
 Joyce Glenn          598-9483 
Dollars for Doers 
 Bruce Powley  598-0711 
Golden K Middle  
   School Mentoring 
 Frank King  598-7733 
Habitat for Humanity 
 Frank Guy  598-8973 
 Bob Yeomans  598-9700 
Interfaith Hospitality Network 
 Mark Forssell  598-8137 
Juvenile Court 
 Chuck Ortmann 598-1011  
Kids Café  
 Gary Bocard  598-1038 
Library for the Blind 
 Dave  Wyland  598-2296 
Med Bank 
 Emmet  Casey 598-7493 
Mediation Center 
 Dick Watters  598-1347 
Outstanding Citizen 
 Sid Carr        598-4580 
Parent and Child 
 Tom McMullin  598-7684 
Pediatric Oncology Support 
 Pete Liptrot  598-7992 
Red Cross Blood Drive 
 Chris Britten  598-7566 
Salvation Army 
 Ron Morris  598-7882 
Social Apostolate 
 Bob Egan  698-5424 
Telfair Museum 
 Jack Neises  598-1149 
Village Library 
 Jim Chapman  598-7016 
 
 

Young Children 
Fishing Program 
 Tom Rood  598-9753 
Greenbriar 
 Melissa Emery 598-1883 
Early Childhood Education 
 Tom Clark  598-9723 
 Bill Farmer  598-7430 
 
Youth Services 
Bethesda Home 
 Bob Caswell  598-8890 
Children’s Advocacy Ctr. 
 Skip Salus  598-2969 
Hesse Bears 
 Emmet Casey  598-7493 
Junior Achievement 
 Dick Johnson  598-7680 
Mighty 8th AF Museum 
 Walt Binns  598-1050 
Notre Dame Academy 
 Gary Bocard         598-1038 
Park Place Outreach 
 Jack Hart          598-2113 
Special Olympics 
 Robert Haas  598-7960 
St. Paul’s Academy 
 Bill Trice   598-7621 
Youth Challenge Academy 
 Jack Huber  598-7607 
 
Sponsored Youth Programs 
Key Clubs    
 Erv Heitbrink  598-7041 

 
 
 
 
 

 
HUMAN AND SPIRITIAL 
SERVICE 
Human & Spirit. Ser. Programs 
 Jim Giddens  598-8446 
 

 
 
SPECIAL FUNCTIONS 
Auditor 
 Roger Nord  598-1873 
Board Advisor 
 Hazel Brown  598-1302 
Club Historian 
 Martin Otto  598-1401 
Legal Counsel 
 Bob Schivera  598-1022 
Publicity 
 John Hamson  598-4134 
Photography 
 Martin Otto  598-1401 
Safety Coordinator 
 Jack Sherrill  598-1115  
Social and Trips 
 Open    XXX-XXXX 
Song Leader  
  Bob Ennis  598-8610       
Sunshine  
 Gwen Leathley 598-8417 
  
50/50 Drawing        
 Sid Carr         598-4580 

World Wide Web Internet: http://www.kgkatl.org 
 Member Only Intranet: http://goldenk.kgkatl.org  (Note: No WWW) 

Contact Richard Watters (598-1374) or Hazel Brown (598-1302) for ID and Password 

 

Kiwanis 
Websites 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

 

 
President 

 

President-Elect 
 

VP-Services 
 

VP-Fund Raising 
 

VP Recording  Secretary  
 

VP-Administrative Secretary 
 

Treasurer 
 

Past President 
 

Lt. Gov Division 8 Georgia District 

 

 
Thomas  Rood  
 

 Keith Glenn 
 

 Ervin  Hietbrink 
       

 Gary  Bocard  
  

Richard Shomaker       
   

Richard Watters 
 

 Anthony  Baker 
   

 Ron Morris        
 

Bob Reinhard 
 

 

 
598-9753 
 

598-9483 
 

598-7041 
 

598-1038 
 

598-7103 
 

598-1347 
 

598-1986 
 

598-7882 
 

598-5445 

OFFICERS 

Peter   Liptrot 
 
Dana  Taylor 
 
Melissa  Emery 
   
Thomas  Sharp 
   
Don. Kipp 
 
Robert  Caswell 

598-7992 
 
598-8065 
 
598-1883 
 
598-5422 
 
598-7530 
 
598-8890 

2005-06 
 
2003-06 
 
2004-07 
 
2004-07 
 
2005-08 
 
2005-08 

 

All telephones are area code 912 
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